
 
 

 
 

PRINCETON EMERGENCY MANAGMENT 

 
To: Princeton City Council 

 
Date: 06-22-2020 

 
From: Emergency Management Team, Ron Lawrence, Todd Frederick and Bob Gerold 

 
Regarding: Informational/Speed Trailer Purchase 

 
 

Mayor and Council, 

 

 

The  Emergency Management team budgeted for an Informational/Speed trailer in C.I.P. this year. We have tried 

to get different quotes from different suppliers for these trailers. The problem is that not all the suppliers provide 

the same services. We have found a trailer that will perform well for our city needs.    

 

This trailer can be utilized by different departments making it beneficial for the city to own. Fire will be able to use 

it during training events, active fire events and during R.E.P. training and drills. Police will be able to use it for 

speed control and data along with traffic direction. Public works will be able to use it during road work and usage. 

These are only a few of the ideas that each department would be able to utilize this trailer for.  

 

We have $28,000.00 in the C.I.P. for the purchase of the trailer. The cost of the trailer is $15,980.00. The R.E.P. 

program is able to pay $1000.00 towards the trailer as well. We are looking for permission to purchase this trailer 

along with graphics and ancillary equipment not to exceed $21,000.00. We will be available for questions. Thank 

you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fire Chief Ron Lawrence Police Chief Todd Frederick Public Works Director Bob Gerold 



 



 



 


